
CADIZ BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

October 16, 2024 

The October business meeting of the Cadiz Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jason 

Figi at 7:00 p.m. at the Cadiz Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Jason Figi, Supervisor Lance 

Fredricks, Supervisor Scott Grossen, Clerk Karen Signer, Treasurer Kathy Grossen, Patrolman 

Mike Para, and five additional individuals. 

Lance Fredricks moved to accept the minutes of the September town board meeting as presented.  

Seconded by Jason Figi.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Citizen’s Input 

Larry Kranig, our Green County Board representative, asked about access to the ATV trail at 

Franklin and Allen Roads.  Mr. Kranig cited issues with ATVs turning around on private property 

and trail maintenance. 

Reports 

Fire Board Report 

Dale Signer dropped off the fire district’s August report prior to the meeting.  Scott Grossen 

moved to accept the fire district report.  Seconded by Lance Fredricks.  Motion carried 3-0.  

Driveway Permit Report 

There is one outstanding driveway permit:  Jason Figi.  The deposit paid will reduce the cost 

of the culvert. 

Road Patrolman Report – Patrolman Mike Para 

Mike Para reported that Corky Allen will not be available to plow snow this winter.  He would 

like to hire Eric Broge to plow snow part-time.  The Western Star has been taken to Shullsburg 

for recall repairs. 

Chairman’s Report – Chair Jason Figi 

Jason Figi reported that he talked with Judy Wyssbrod and she said that it is okay to cut the 

dead crab apple trees.  He has done a lot of painting around the town hall.  The stumps on 

Lincicum Road should be taken out in the Spring.  This should go on the April agenda. 

Supervisor Report – Supervisor Lance Fredricks 

Lance Fredricks reported on his activities since the last town board meeting (on file). 

Supervisor Report – Supervisor Scott Grossen 

Scott Grossen expressed concern about the shoulders on Stubbe Road and the lip on Allen 

Road at Shorty Curran’s driveway. 

Clerk’s Report – Clerk Karen Signer 

Review of Bills 

Scott Grossen moved to approve bills in the amount of $151,440.10 for payment (register on 

file).  The check to Green County Highway that was issued in September was voided because 

it had not been reduced by matching funds.  The check was reissued in October after being 

reduced by $40,000.  Seconded by Lance Fredricks.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Accounts Receivable 

We have outstanding receivables from Larry & Loretta Hostetler for $1,108.19 and from 

Jason Figi for $206.29. 



Clerk Report 

Karen Signer distributed a report of her activities since the September town board meeting 

(on file).  She also verified that we have adequate staffing for the General Election on 

November 5th. 

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Kathleen Grossen 

Lance Fredricks moved to accept the treasurer’s report.  Seconded by Scott Grossen.  Motion 

carried 3-0. 

Items for Discussion and/or Action 

Fire Board Annual Report 

The fire board annual report will be postponed until the November meeting because Mr. 

Abraham was not available to present the report. 

Steiner Road Agreement with Town of Clarno 

Karen Signer reported that the Town of Clarno was to have approved the Steiner Road 

agreement at their last meeting.  She will get a copy from their clerk for us to approve at our 

November meeting. 

Nursery Road Blacktop 

Lance Fredricks moved to affirm the repairs that were done to Nursery Road.  Seconded by 

Jason Figi.  Motion carried 2-1. 

Used Brine Equipment for Sale by Green County Highway 

Green County Highway has used brine equipment that they would give to us.  There was 

discussion on the additional costs to switch to brine instead of using salt and chips. 

Planning Commission Report 

The planning commission reported that they have updated the definition of a farm in the 

comprehensive plan.  They have made several updates in the plan, including citations from 

the Wisconsin Statutes.  A proposed broadband resolution and ordinance were handed out for 

the board to review. 

Treasurer Bond 

Jason Figi moved to approve the bond needed for the treasurer to collect taxes.  Seconded by 

Lance Fredricks.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Tax Bill Inserts 

Lance Fredricks moved to approve the tax bill inserts.  Seconded by Scott Grossen.  Motion 

carried 3-0. 

Online Statements for Woodford State Bank 

Jason Figi approved having the clerk access bank statements online from the Woodford State 

Bank as long as there is no additional cost and we will still receive the paper statements.  

Seconded by Lance Fredricks.  Motion carried 3-0. 

Budget Planning Meetings 

The first budget planning meeting will be held on Monday, October 21, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Board Member 

Discussion regarding fire board member will be postponed until Dale Signer is in attendance. 

Kelly Cemetery Church Sign 

Karen Signer distributed information regarding the church that used to be at the Kelly 

Cemetery. 



Next Meeting Date 

The November town board meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Cadiz Town Hall. 

Adjournment 

Lance Fredricks moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  Seconded by Scott Grossen.  Motion 

carried 3-0. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen A. Signer 

Karen Signer, Clerk 

  



 


